

Yeshiva University / Office of the Chancellor

October 27, 2009

Rabbi Mitchell Wohlberg Congregation Beth Tfiloh 3300 Old Court Road Pikesville, Maryland 21208-3399

Dear Mitch:

I just (October 24) read your Rosh Hashanah sermon as praised in the blog by Rabbi Adlerstein. Interestingly, I was unaware of it until it was sent to me by a friend in England!

This was a superb sermon, rare for its integrity as well its sincerity, and you deserve a very warm "yasher koach" for allowing so many of us to share your sense of outrage qualified only by your utter honesty.

Keep it up -- there are so many problems that need your touch and the entire community will be indebted to you.

Cordially yours,

NORMAN LAMM

Chancellor

NL/ht